Regular meeting - all members present.

Voted to discontinue having business conducted at Selectmen's meetings printed in the Shopping Guide due to unfavorable comments from townspeople until such time as citizens of town request it. (By vote of town)

Noted that appraisal was complete and appraisal forms would be sent out as soom as ready.

Discussion on York County Community Action - Ceta designated work such as cutting bushes on designated roads. Wait until call to Mr. Senesac for further information and send in signed papers if decided to to the work.

John Brower was appointed Building Inspector and ask him to come to next meeting to discuss the instructions.

No response to the request for volunteers to serve on the Renovation Committee - Town Hall. Tabled until a later date.

Howard Carr asked to be replaced on the Planning Board as his term had expired. Voted to contact Nancy Sawyer for the position. If she accepts she will have to be replaced on the Citizens Comm. No word received from MMA since last meeting.

Mr. Pike reported that Gordon Milliken had contacted him relative to whether the mongy for the Rescue Unit (\$7600) would be available if they should ask for it at any time.

No discussion relative to the Conservation Comm. as Chairman Merle Googins was not present.

After completion of agenda Brad Perkins commented on why it was necessary to change the date from April 1st to June 1st on disposing of town property(Art. 530. Also requested information on where the land now listed as town property was located.